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Boyd County Board of Education Special Working Budget Board Meeting

April 11, 2017 6:00 PM

14375 Lions Lane 

Ashland, KY  41102

Attendance Taken at 6:00 PM: 

Present Board Members:   

Ms. Linda Day 

Mr. Bob Green 

Dr. Judy Nichols 

Ms. Tammy Pruitt  

Absent Board Members:   

Mr. Randall Stapleton 

1. The Boyd County Board of Education met for a special Working Budget meeting, Tuesday, April 11, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at Boyd County High School, Alumni Auditorium, 14375 Lions Lane, Ashland, Kentucky.  The purpose of the meeting was to conduct a working session relative to the Boyd County Public Schools' budget for school year 2018.  

2. Called Meeting to Order at 6:00 PM  

3. Pledge to the United States Flag  

4. Reading of the Board Goals  

 "All students will be active self-motivated life-long learners."

 "All students will graduate and demonstrate the skills and the knowledge
  to support productive citizenship." 

5. Adoption of the Agenda  

Order #.177 - Motion Passed:  Approve Agenda passed with a motion by Ms. Linda Day and a second by Ms. Tammy Pruitt.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Mr. Bob Green             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Yes

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton     Absent

6. Dialogue  

6.1. Don Fleu, Finance Director - Consideration/Discussion regarding the working budget FY 2017-2018.   

Discussion: 

Mr. Fleu gave handouts to the board members and Superintendent Walter to review.  
He reviewed the spreadsheet noting the beginning balance of $2.6 million, which is subject to change as this is only an estimate at the current time.  He noted this report shows only a slight increase projected from property taxes.
He directed them to Page 2, column one, Code 1920, Contributions/Donations and explained this is what we receive from Marathon, noting the comparison from last year amount of $648,650 compared to this year being $298,000.
He stated Seek Funding on Page 3 is a $420,000. deduction from last year and $255,000. less in state federal funding projected for next year.
Page 5, Estimated $100,000 increase in salary expense due to step changes. And decline in ADA projected which in turn affects staffing for next year which will lessen the overall salary cost increase.
Page 7, pointing out Student Transportation, code 0700, Property, is $100,500. to purchase a school bus, if the board would chose to do so, and this is a placeholder now.At the bottom of page 7, looking at Contingency, $2,036,541.23 current year; projected for next year, $1,572,307.42.
Mr. Fleu directed them to the first Memorandum, 2018 General Fund Revenue Options.  Projected ending balance for 2017 to be $2,600.000. which results in a projected Contingency of $1,572,307. for 2018, 1% Contingency is $310,000.  Revenue from a 4% property tax increase would generate about $330,000.
He noted based on last year's property tax this would be a 2.4 cents per $100. Or $24. on a $100,000. home or $12. on a $50,000. home.
He advised he was laying out options to think about to give some direction by the beginning of May as the budget is due to Frankfort the end of May.  He advised they would not need to make a decision on purchasing a bus until next September.
He stated the salaries need to be in place by June 1st.  He said if they are not sure on the salaries, he suggested maybe holding off until the next school year.  Several individuals have approached the board regarding salaries and this is an area of importance before the board.
He asked the board to not make long term spending commitments using short term funding, but to consider the tax increase or maybe stop using funding in another area.
He referred them to the second Memorandum, 2018 General Fund Salary Budget Options, and explained how to read the spreadsheet of comparison for 2017-2018 salary schedule Version 3.0 attached.
He noted this affects 60 people currently a Rank I, the step up increase which does not include benefits would be an increased cost of $24,844.  This would be for those working a normal school calendar, does not include the extra days, etc.  He advised the scale ends currently at 25 years' experience and this would add a cell for 26 years and to increase cells 23, 24 and 25 years' experience at a cost of $34,975.  These changes are highlighted in yellow.
He suggested making changes in Rank II and Rank I to award experienced staff for their service and looking at Rank III changes at the lower end of the scale to attract the fresh-out-of-college students which would be an enhancement for them as well.  Increasing amounts in the Rank III cells from zero through 10 years and cap at 10 years at a cost of $49,204.  These enhancements are highlighted in yellow.  He noted the state says they have to work on their Rank II so there is no need for raises at 10 years.  These are $750.00 increments per year with years' experience step increases too.
Increases in Rank II mirrors Rank I.  This affects 156 people, enhancements highlighted in yellow at a cost of $24,806.  This is adding a cell for 26 years and increasing cells for 23, 24, 25 years' experience.
He pointed out to the board to remember once these changes takes effect, they are permanent.1% increases to all certified salary schedule cells not increased by these three adjustments would be a total of $88,153.  The total estimated cost increases would total the amount of $197,138.If the board would decide to give a 1% increase across the board to certified, without these adjustments he spoke of, would cost $135,000.He advised the board they could decide to do any of these changes or all three, or just the 1% across the board.  There was discussion about the Contingency funds.  Mr. Fleu recommended not using the Contingency fund to pay salaries.
There was discussion regarding the purchase and improvements done within the district this year such as 2 buses, roofs replaced at two schools, a new boiler, etc. which ate into the contingency in an eighteen-month period across the district.
He directed the board to the next set of spreadsheets, Version 4.0.  He stated the cells are the same with the exception the cells not enhanced would receive a 1% increase.  Referring back to the Memorandum, he noted that if classified staff received 1% salary increase across the board, with benefits, would cost $47,000.Missy Conley, BEA President, asked how these increases would compare to Ashland.  Superintendent Walter stated in the upper years' experience cells, it catches Boyd County up to their salary schedule.
Mr. Fleu advised while these are baby steps, we need to be competitive with other school districts in the area.  He asked the board to look over the options and make a decision.  Before making that decision, he referred them to the last page of the handout, Facilities Priorities.  He asked Mr. Black to give a list of priorities for the district and this is the list.  He said this is to plant the seed, we are not going to have funding for years to come.  Another FCC offer would not come for another two years or so.
Mr. Fleu pointed out the HVAC system at Ponderosa would be a lot of money as would the replacement of the Geo system at Summit.  Noting these are big ticket items, if we allocate $100,000 per year, we could do a bond issue from the General Fund, which is a 20-year commitment.  This would generate $1.2 million in funds and we could start cutting away at these items.  He noted all these facilities priorities are on the District Facilities Plan.
Mr. Fleu asked the board to think if they want to be proactive and take on a long-term commitment.  But if not, we need to be prepared for break downs in the buildings in these areas.  He said we usually work on a "have to" basis and have been lucky to be able to replace items rather than repair.
He asked the board to think upon these things presented. He made the recommendation to increase property tax stating we can go up as much as 4% which requires a hearing or we could enact any increase between .1% and 4.0% with a similar hearing.
Superintendent Walter recommended the 26 years' experience cell for Ranks I and II and the adjustments to the Rank III schedule and a 1% increase for salary schedule cells not otherwise adjusted.
There was discussion regarding keeping quality teachers and the competitiveness with the local districts to attain and keep those teachers.
Mr. Fleu concluded by asking the board to think on any priorities they would like to add to the list as well.
Mrs. Conley asked if the classified salary schedule was comparative.  Superintendent Walter stated he felt it was comparative.  Mr. Fleu advised it is hard to compare with individual contracts.
No action was taken during the special working budget session. 

7. Reports/Communications  

7.1. Working Budget FY 2017-2018  

     (Hard copies were delivered at the meeting. 

8. Adjourned Meeting at 6:56 PM  

Order #.178 - Motion Passed:   passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Ms. Linda Day.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Mr. Bob Green             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Yes

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton     Absent

_____________________________________
_____________________________________

Robert E. Green, Jr., Chairperson    
R. Brock Walter, Superintendent
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